

State of Texas X

County of Webb X

City of Laredo X

On this the 17th day of March, 1981, the City Council of Laredo, Texas convened in regular meeting at the Laredo Civic Center conference rooms 1 and 2 at 7:30 o'clock P.M.; with the following members thereof present, to-wit:

ALDO TATANGELO

MAYOR

ROBERTO FLORES

•

CARLOS A. ZUNIGA

ALDERMEN

VIDAL CANTU, JR.

.

GUILLERMO BENAVIDES

.

ANDRES RAMOS, JR.

•

ENRIQUE TREVINO

:

JOE A. GUERRA

•

FELIPE SANCHEZ, JR.

EUSTORGIO PEREZ

CITY ATTORNEY

ABSENT: Gustavo Guevara, Jr., City Secretary

*

With a quorum present, the Mayor called the meeting to order and the following proceedings were carried out:

*

The minutes of the Special City Council Meetings of February 20, 24 and 26, 1981 were presented for City Council approval.

Alderman Flores made a motion to approve the minutes as read. Alderman Benavides seconded the motion and all were in favor.

*

Under Communications, the Mayor read a petition addressed to him and the City Council.

The petitioners requested that the remaining three (3) unpaved blocks of Philadelphia

Street from Convent Avenue to San Bernardo Avenue be paved because there was heavy traffic on this street. The Mayor referred this matter to the City Engineering Department.

*

Also under Communications, Alderman Cantu asked why the animal ordinance had not been placed on this agenda like he had requested at the last meeting.

Eustorgio Perez, City Attorney, replied that the ordinance was ready and that it would be presented at the next City Council meeting.

*

Mr. Frank Etheredge, City Comptroller, presented an appropriation ordinance for City

Council approval.

Alderman Benavides made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Whereupon said ordinance was read in full; the motion, carrying with it the passage of the ordinance, was seconded by Alderman Cantu and it was prevailed by the following vote:

YEAS: Aldermen Flores, Zuniga, Benavides, Cantu, Trevino, Ramos, Sanchez and Guerra.

NAYS: None.

AN ORDINANCE

AUTHORIZING AND APPROVING THE PAYMENT OF CERTAIN DEBTS OWED BY THE CITY OF LAREDO TO CERTAIN PAYEES, OUT OF THE FUNDS OF THE CITY OF LAREDO, TEXAS FOR MATERIALS, EQUIPMENT, WORK AND/OR SERVICES PREVIOUSLY RENDERED.

Payee-Description

Amount

Fund

Leyendecker Highway Contractors, Inc. Estimate No. 6

\$352,175.48

FAA-ADAP

Laredo International Airport Airfield Pavement Rehabilitation

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

Next was an ordinance amending the Fiscal Year 1980-81 budget to transfer \$19,984.00 from the General Fund (Contingencies) to the Laredo-Webb County Health Department.

Mr. Jose Gonzalez made the presentation. He stated that they were requesting \$19,984 to finish this fiscal year. He reminded the City Council that when he had come up for the budget hearings his budget had been cut down substantially and that they had told him that if he ran out of money that he could then return to the City Council and request for an additional amount.

Alderman Zuniga stated that he was not against this but that all department heads should try to stick to the budget.

Alderman Trevino asked if monies were available. Frank Etheredge, City Comptroller, replied that there was about \$75,000 in the General Fund (Contingencies) account.

Alderman Benavides asked how the City was going to finish the fiscal year; whether there was going to be some money left over or not?

The Mayor replied that the bridge revenues and sales were excellent but that delinquent tax collection was bad. He stated that we would finish the year with a little money left over.

Alderman Guerra made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Flores seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 1980-1981 BUDGET TO TRANSFER \$19,984.00 FROM THE GENERAL FUND (CONTINGENCIES) TO THE LAREDO-WEBB COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT.

3-17-81

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

The following was an ordinance amending the Fiscal Year 1980-81 budget of the Laredo-Webb County Health Department to reflect a donation of \$12,000.00 by Levi-Strauss Foundation.

Frank Etheredge, City Comptroller, made the presentation. He stated that the Levi-Strauss Foundation had donated \$12,000 to the Laredo-Webb County Health Department for the purchase of a van and that the authorization of the City Council was needed to make this adjustment in their budget.

Alderman Trevino made a motion to write a letter thanking Levi-Strauss for the donation. Alderman Zuniga seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Alderman Trevino made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Ramos seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 1980-1981 BUDGET OF THE LAREDO-WEBB COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT TO REFLECT A DONATION OF \$12,000.00 BY LEVI-STRAUSS FOUNDATION.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

Next was an ordinance amending line items in budget of Engineering Department, deleting one job classification, and creating a new job classification and causing no change in the overall budget of the Engineering Department.

Carlos Mejia, City Engineer, made the presentation. He stated that some line items had already been used up and some line items had excess amounts and he wanted to transfer as shown on the ordinance. He wanted to delete the job of Engineering Assistant and change it to a Rodman/Chairman position for a CETA employee whose job would terminate on May 17. Mr. Mejia further explained that this was not creating a position it was just changing job classification.

Alderman Flores made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Zuniga seconded the motion and it was prevailed by the following vote:

YEAS: Aldermen Flores, Zuniga, Benavides, Cantu, Trevino, Sanchez and Guerra.

NAYS: None.

ABSTAIN: Alderman Ramos.

AN ORDINANCE

AMENDING LINE ITEMS IN BUDGET OF ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT; DELETING ONE JOB CLASSIFICATION; CREATING A NEW JOB CLASSIFICATION; THE AMENDMENT CAUSING NO CHANGE IN THE OVERALL BUDGET OF THE ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

The following was an ordinance accepting bid from Demolition Unlimited for furnishing equipment and labor on an hourly basis for an amount not to exceed \$15,000.00 for Zacate Creek Improvements Project.

Carlos Mejia, City Engineer, made the presentation. He stated that monies had already been allocated for this project of shaping and preparing the slopes for right-ofway on the Zacate Creek south of Corpus Christ-Street.

Alderman Zuniga made a motion to adopt the ordinance accepting the bid of Demolition Unlimited for the total bid price not to exceed \$15,000. Alderman Trevino seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

ACCEPTING THE BID OF DEMOLITION UNLIMITED FOR THE FURNISHING OF ALL NECESSARY MATERIALS, MACHINERY, EQUIPMENT, LABOR, SUPERINTENDENCE AND ALL OTHER SERVICES REQUIRED FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF CERTAIN CREEK IMPROVEMENTS IN THE CITY OF LAREDO, TEXAS, SAID PROJECT BEING CARRIED OUT UNDER THE CITY OF LAREDO ZACATE CREEK PROJECT.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

Next was a resolution authorizing the City of Laredo to file an application with the Department of Transportation, United States of America, for a Capital Improvement Grant under the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964, as amended in the amount of \$1,846,768.00.

Mr. Rick Dunning, Transit Director, made the presentation.

Alderman Trevino asked when the City would be required to allocate the monies (\$161,592.00).

Mr. Dunning explained that this money would be needed until fiscal year 1983.

Alderman Cantu made a motion to adopt the resolution. Alderman Flores seconded the motion and all were in favor.

A RESOLUTION

AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF LAREDO TO FILE AN APPLICATION WITH THE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION, UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, FOR A CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT GRANT UNDER THE URBAN MASS TRANSPORTATION ACT OF 1964, AS AMENDED.

×

The following was a resolution authorizing the City of Laredo to file an application with the Department of Transportation for an Operating Assistance Grant under the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964, as amended, in the amount of \$329,076.00.

Mr. Rick Dunning made the presentation. He stated that the minimum cost to the City for this fiscal period would be \$265,000. He also stated that the projected deficit was

3-17-81

only \$522,000.00 for the year.

Alderman Cantu requested that Rick Dunning send a copy of a letter addressed to the Office of the Chairman of the Transportation Committee that explains what the phased out program of government participation in operation; that in the opinion of the transportation industry, Laredo was one of the best per box revenue to expenditures that the country has.

Alderman Cantu stated that as long as he is chairman of this committee he would fight to achieve the goal of providing maximum service at a minimum cost to the citizens of Laredo.

Alderman Zuniga commended Alderman Cantu on his work as Chairman of the Transportation Committee.

Alderman Cantu made a motion to adopt the resolution. Alderman Zuniga seconded the motion and all were in favor.

A RESOLUTION

AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF LAREDO TO FILE AN APPLICATION WITH THE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION, UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, FOR AN OPERATING ASSISTANCE GRANT UNDER THE URBAN MASS TRANSPORTATION ACT OF 1964, AS AMENDED.

*

Next was an ordinance awarding the bid for the purchase of a two-way radio communication system for use by the Laredo Municipal Transit System in the amount of \$69,576.97.

Rick Dunning stated that all the appropriate bid procedures were followed and that there was only one (1) bid submitted so therefore they were able to negotiate it.

Alderman Cantu stated that this would not affect the general fund or the operating cost of the Transportation Department because enough contingencies were left from the old street department property to cover the city's 7% participation. He further stated that the \$26,000 were already in the budget.

Alderman Cantu made a motion to adopt the ordinance awarding the bid to <u>Motorola</u> <u>Communications and Electronics</u>, <u>Inc.</u> for the bid price of <u>\$69,576.97</u>. Alderman Guerra seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AWARDING THE BID FOR THE PURCHASE OF TWO-WAY RADIO COMMUNICATION SYSTEM FOR USE BY THE LAREDO MUNICIPAL TRANSIT SYSTEM OF THE CITY OF LAREDO; AND AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO THE NECESSARY CONTRACTS OR PURCHASE ORDERS FOR THE ACQUISITION OF SAID TWO-WAY RADIO COMMUNICATION SYSTEM WITH TRANSIT SYSTEM FUNDS, CAPITAL GRANT PROJECT NO. TX. 03-0037-01.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

The following was an ordinance awarding the bid for Dry Cleaning Service for the

-5**-**

City of Laredo Police Department and authorizing the Mayor to enter into the necessary contract or purchase order for the acquisition of said services out of the General Fund.

Eloy Ramirez stated that only two bids were received--one from Gateway Cleaners and the other was from One-Hour Marvelizing Cleaners. He recommended that the bid be awarded to Gateway Cleaners.

The Mayor asked if the amount was within the projected budget. Eloy replied that they had figured an estimated cost of \$30,000 for the present uniformed officers. The bid was higher than they had anticipated.

Alderman Sanchez made a motion to reject all bids. Alderman Flores seconded the motion and it was prevailed by the following vote:

YEAS: Aldermen Sanchez, Flores, Benavides, Guerra and Mayor Tatangelo.

NAYS: Aldermen Cantu, Trevino, Ramos and Zuniga.

-ALL BIDS WERE REJECTED.-

*

Alderman Ramos requested City Council approval of a resolution directing Mr. Noel Robinson, Traffic Safety Director, or a traffic consultant to survey streets to determine which streets should be exempted from the prohibition from parking on sidewalks in a proposed revision of the sidewalk ordinance.

Mr. Ramos stated that the present ordinance was a good ordinance but that right now too many streets were unpaved and too narrow. He stated that some streets would have to be made one-way streets so that the citizens would be able to comply with the ordinance as it is now. He requested that either Mr. Robinson, Traffic Coordinator, or a consultant make a survey of the streets and give the City Council suggestions as how to alleviate this problem.

Alderman Ramos made a motion to adopt a resolution directing that a survey be conducted of the streets. Alderman Flores seconded the motion and it was prevailed by the following vote:

YEAS: Aldermen Guerra, Sanchez, Ramos, Trevino, Cantu, Zuniga and Flores.

NAYS: Alderman Benavides.

*

Alderman Ramos requested City Council approval of a resolution directing Mr. Carlos Gonzalez, Airport Director, to file applications with the Federal Aviation Administration seeking longer operating hours for the control tower, an instrument landing system on runway 32, and the transfer of the Flight Service Station from Cotulla to the Laredo International Airport.

The Mayor stated that this item was out of order and that the Airport Committee had taken action on this matter.

3-17-81

Colonel Gonzalez, Airport Director, stated that they had requested longer hours but that it had been denied by FAA.

Alderman Trevino suggested that letters be sent to our Congressmen.

Alderman Ramos made a motion to adopt a resolution directing the Airport Director to file applications with the FAA for longer operating hours and the transfer of the flight service station from Cotulla to the Laredo International Airport. Alderman Flores seconded the motion and it was prevailed by the following vote:

YEAS: Aldermen Guerra, Sanchez, Ramos, Trevino and Flores.

NAYS: Aldermen Cantu and Benavides.

ABSTAIN: Alderman Zuniga

*

Alderman Ramos requested City Council approval of a resolution requesting that Mayor Aldo Tatangelo seek immediate funding from the Governor's Office to enable the Mental Health-Mental Retardation Center to start the Methadone Program immediately.

Mr. Ramos stated that the reason he put this on the agenda was because people had been calling him to urge the Mayor and City Council to try to expedite funding for a Methadone Program.

Alderman Ramos made a motion to adopt the resolution. Alderman Sanchez seconded the motion and it was prevailed by the following vote:

YEAS: Aldermen Guerra, Sanchez, Ramos, Trevino, Cantu, Zuniga and Flores.

NAYS: Alderman Benavides.

*

-ALDERMAN RAMOS LEFT AT THIS TIME.-

ı

Next was an ordinance adjusting the salary of the Special Assistant to the Airport Director from \$14,809.60 to \$18,886.40 and the Office Assistant/Custodian from \$8,652.80 to \$9,068.80 per annum retroactive to January 1, 1981.

Mary Solis, Personnel Director, stated that a correction needed to be made on the figures--that instead of \$9,068.80 is should be \$9,089.60.

Colonel Gonzalez, Airport Director, stated that when he first hired the Special Assistant; he believed that if the work was divided among two people that \$13,600 was adequate salary. He stated that now, however, his staff had been reduced and the work load had increased and he had placed his Special Assistant fully in charge of leasing; therefore, he is requesting a salary adjustment for him and also for the Office Assistant.

Alderman Cantu made a motion to adopt the ordinance but with no retroactive pay.

Alderman Zuniga seconded the motion and it was prevailed by the following vote:

YEAS: Aldermen Flores, Zuniga, Benavides and Cantu.

NAYS: Aldermen Trevino, Sanchez and Guerra.

AN ORDINANCE

ADJUSTING THE SALARY OF THE SPECIAL ASSISTANT TO THE DIRECTOR FROM \$14,809.60 TO \$18,886.40, AND THE OFFICE ASSISTANT/CUSTODIAN FROM \$8,652.80 TO \$9,089.60 PER ANNUM. THESE ADJUSTMENTS INVOLVE NO CHANGES IN THE AIRPORT DIRECTOR'S BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 1980-1981.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

The following was an ordinance approving a Standard Form Agreement to hire Williams-Stackshouse, Inc., Engineers, to accomplish a survey and platting of Airport land at a cost of \$38,826.00.

Alderman Flores made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Zuniga seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO EXECUTE A CONTRACT WITH THE FIRM OF WILLIAMS-STACKSHOUSE INCORPORATED FOR SURVEY AND PLATTING SERVICES FOR THE LAREDO AIR-PORT; FEES TO BE PAID OUT OF LAREDO AIRPORT FUNDS.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

Next was an ordinance authorizing the approval of four (4) new or renewed leases:
(a) Culligan Water Conditioning, (b) Aviation Warehouse and Supply, (c) Mex Industrial Supply, and (d) U.S. Customs Service.

Alderman Flores made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Cantu seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE (SAME TITLE WORDING FOR ALL FOUR ORDINANCES)

AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION BY THE MAYOR OF THE CITY OF LAREDO FOR AND ON BEHALF OF THE CITY OF LAREDO OF A CERTAIN LEASE AGREEMENT COVERING A TRACT OF LAND SITUATED AT THE FORMER LAREDO AIR FORCE BASE AND BELONGING TO THE CITY OF LAREDO.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinances had passed.

*

The following was an ordinance authorizing a letter of agreement for additional services necessary for the Airport Pavement Program in the amount of \$13,100.00.

Alderman Flores made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Sanchez seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO EXECUTE SUPPLEMENTAL AUTHORIZATION FOR ADDITIONAL SERVICES ON NECESSARY CHANGES TO LAREDO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT AIRFIELD PAVEMENT REHABILITATION CONSTRUCTION IN PROGRESS UNDER FEDERAL AVIATION ADMINISTRATION PROJECT NO. 6-48-0136-03.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

Next was an ordinance amending Airport Budget for Fiscal Year 1980-81 to reflect an increase of expenditures in various line items.

Alderman Flores made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Zuniga seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO AMEND THE BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 1980-81 OF THE LAREDO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TO REFLECT AN INCREASE OF EXPENDITURES ON VARIOUS LINE ITEMS OF SAID BUDGET.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

-ALDERMAN RAMOS RETURNED AT THIS TIME.-

*

The following was an ordinance accepting low bid for the purchase of reinforced concrete pipe in the amount of \$12,535.00 to be used in the Zacate Creek Project.

Mr. Eloy Ramirez stated that the concrete pipes were for Coke, Garcia and Scott Streets. He also stated that the net bid price was \$12,284.30 with the 2% discount if paid in 10 days.

Alderman Zuniga made a motion to adopt the ordinance awarding the bid to <u>C.M.C.</u>

<u>Concrete Pipe Co. Inc. for the Net bid price of \$12,284.30.</u> Alderman Flores seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AWARDING THE BID FOR THE PURCHASE OF REINFORCED CONCRETE PIPE FOR THE CITY OF LAREDO/ZACATE CREEK PROJECT, AND AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO THE NECESSARY CONTRACT OR PURCHASE ORDER FOR THE ACQUISITION OF SAID MATERIALS OUT OF THE GENERAL FUNDS.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

Next was City Council confirmation of Mayor's appointees to the Curfew Committee of Tom Donnell, Lawrence Berry, Woody Duke, Ramon Garza, Police Chief Victor Garcia and an Assistant City Attorney.

Alderman Flores commented that it wasn't the juveniles causing all the problems anymore, that it was the adults. The adults that drink excessively are the ones causing all the problems.

Alderman Sanchez asked if a curfew would be legal. The Attorney replied that it would be.

Alderman Ramos made a motion to confirm the appointees and to add the juvenile officer and Anita Nace, an L.I.S.D. teacher, to the committee. Alderman Sanchez seconded the motion and all were in favor. 00052

The following was an ordinance authorizing the Mayor of the City of Laredo to execute a contract with General Services Administration for building and parking area situated in the Laredo International Bridge.

Alderman Cantu made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Flores seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR OF THE CITY OF LAREDO TO EXECUTE A CONTRACT WITH GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION FOR BUILDING AND PARKING AREA SITUATED IN THE LAREDO INTERNATIONAL BRIDGE.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

Next was an ordinance amending the Fiscal Year 1980-1981 Budget of the City of Laredo to transfer the sum of \$540,300.16 from the General Fund (Contingencies) to cover encumbrances on various accounts of the City as of June 30, 1980, the previous Fiscal Year.

Alderman Sanchez made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Flores seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 1980-1981 BUDGET OF THE CITY OF LAREDO TO TRANSFER THE SUM OF \$540,300.16 FROM THE GENERAL FUND (CONTINGENCIES) TO COVER ENCUMBRANCES ON VARIOUS ACCOUNTS OF THE CITY AS OF JUNE 30, 1980, THE PREVIOUS FISCAL YEAR.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

The following was an ordinance amending the Fiscal Year 1980-1981 Budget of the Parks and Recreation Department to reflect an increase of expenditures by not more than \$10,945.35 to cover salaries of three additional employees; authorizing the hiring of three additional employees for the Parks and Recreation Department.

Ramon Garza, Parks & Recreation Director, made the presentation. He was requesting \$10,945.35 for three (3) additional employees in order to establish an after-school recreation program in conjunction with the Laredo Housing Authority at the Guadalupe Housing Project.

The L.H.A. would provide the facilities, necessary equipment and supplies to operate the program and the city would provide the staff and direction.

Alderman Ramos made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Zuniga seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 1980-1981 BUDGET OF THE PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT TO REFLECT AN INCREASE OF EXPENDITURES BY NOT MORE THAN \$10,945.30 TO COVER SALARIES OF THREE ADDITIONAL EMPLOYEES; AUTHORIZING THE HIRING OF THREE ADDITIONAL EMPLOYEES FOR THE PARKS AND

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

Next was an ordinance amending that one certain ordinance of February 17, 1981 to increase the number of permanent part-time employees to operate the Market Strett Tennis Courts; and to authorize the Director of the Parks and Recreation Department to hire

students on the College Work-Study Program.

Alderman Trevino made a motion to adopt the ordinance. Alderman Ramos seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

AMENDING THAT ONE CERTAIN ORDINANCE OF FEBRUARY 17, 1981 TO INCREASE THE NUMBER OF PERMANENT PART-TIME EMPLOYEES TO OPERATE THE MARKET STREET TENNIS COURTS; AND TO AUTHORIZE THE DIRECTOR OF THE PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT TO HIRE STUDENTS ON THE COLLEGE WORK-STUDY PROGRAM.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

The last item was the Mayor's veto of City Council action on ordinance on March 3, 1981 amending the Fiscal Year 1980-1981 Budget for certain Public officials.

The Mayor read his reason for vetoing the Council action of the passing of this ordinance.

His reason was as follows: "Section 19. The City Council, in regular session, at least three months prior to the regular City election of officers, shall fix by ordinance the salaries to be paid to the elective officers to be elected at the oncoming election."

Mr. J. R. Esparza, Tax Collector, pointed out to the Mayor that he was up there addressing the Mayor and City Council to comment not on the money involved, but on the principal involved—that being that the Mayor had given his word to certain elected officials on that he would support the action of increasing a fringe benefit and not—a salary increase, to some elected officials. He also pointed out that what he had vetoed represented one—1/100th of one percent (1%) of the total city budget.

With no further business to discuss, Alderman Cantu made a motion to adjourn.

Alderman Ramos seconded the motion and all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at

9:45 P.M.

APPROVED BY CITY COUNCIL ON.

APR 07 1981

GUSTAVO GUEVARA, JR. CITY SECRETARY